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Dear family members, 
 
We wanted to share an update with you related to our activities around 
COVID-19. We continue to work very closely with local health officials. We 
are grateful in that everyone in the Village is well as other people in 
Columbia County continue to have confirmed cases. As of 2:30 p.m. on 
4/14/20 there are 97 confirmed cases in the county with many more 
suspected. 
 
We continue to follow the guidance of our state and local officials as we 
all work our way through the pandemic together. In New York the governor 
has issued executive orders that strongly encourage all citizens in New 
York to stay home and practice social distancing. The orders also close 
specific types of businesses allowing only those deemed “essential” to 
remain open. The order also outright bans social gatherings of any size for 
any purpose. Presently the order is extended to the end of April. To hold 
the line with the rest of the State of New York to flatten the curve the 
Village has decided to take further unprecedented steps. 
 
During the effective time period of Governor Cuomo’s executive order the 
Village has closed workspaces that are considered non-essential under the 
order. Only areas of work in the Village related to food production, 
distribution, or infrastructure stability are open. For the first time in 
the history of the Village some people will not have a work place to go 
during the day. Houses will also not be receiving meal guests during this 
time either. All usual meetings will occur via video platforms such as Zoom 
or FaceTime to ensure we are not gathering in person. 
 
House communities will isolate to themselves as much as possible. We are 
asking every person in the village to shrink their social circles to the 
people they live with and the people they perform essential work with. We 
know this will be very difficult for some people but we will support them 
in every way possible.  
 
There is also a portion of these executive orders known as Matilda’s Law. 
Matilda is the governor’s mother. We know this virus hits certain portions 
of the population particularly hard. Specifically people over 70 or anyone 
with a significant preexisting health condition are exceptionally 
susceptible to having a severe illness. For anyone in the Village that 
falls under Matilda’s Law we are strongly encouraging them to stay home all 
the time except for sunny walks with people they live with. Of course we 
will never hold people indoors against their will but we will educate each 
person around what this law asks of them in the most meaningful and 
accessible way possible.  
 
We will be creative, intuitive and thoughtful to assist people in 
maintaining everyone’s overall well-being. We are realistic that this will 
be hard on people and some people will simply not be able to adhere to 
social distancing guidelines. Many people have already expressed ideas 
about how they can keep working from home, which is wonderfully 
encouraging. Please assist us in encouraging and reassuring your loved 
ones. 
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an integrated 
community where 
people with 
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differences are 
living a life of 
dignity, equality, 
and purpose. 
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You may be asking, if so much has been done to prevent the introduction of 
the virus to the Village, why these steps? This is a valid question, one 
that we have discussed at length amongst ourselves.  
 
There really are several answers. The first is that we are not exempt from 
these executive orders. There is a civic duty all New Yorkers are being 
asked to perform now and as New Yorkers we wish to do our part. Secondly, 
we have taken great steps and pains to limit any introduction of the virus 
to the Village. The Town of Copake has even given us permission to place 
movable barricades across Camp Hill Road. However, we know that we have not 
created an impenetrable membrane around the Village and limiting any 
potential spread of the virus is critical in all communities, particularly 
now, as we approach what is believed to be the local apex of cases.  
 
We thank you all for your support and any effort you can imagine to help 
people understand and find peace with these temporary and necessary 
restrictions to daily life. As always, if you have any questions please do 
not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Andrew Simmons 


